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REGION IV-A CALABARZON

August 7, 2025
In compliance with DepEd Order (DO) No. 8 s. 2013
this advisory is issued not for endorsement per DO 28, s. 2001
but only for the information of DepEd officials,
personnel/staff, as well as the concerned public.
(Visit depedcalabarzon.ph)

CONDUCT OF THE YOU HAVE THE POWER

With reference to the invitation of Presidential Communications Office (PCO),
this office informs the Schools Division Offices of the “You Have The Power!” Mall
Tour on August 18-19, 2025 at SM City Tanza.

The said activity aims to foster student engagement with critical issues related
to responsible energy consumption and environmental stewardship.

Kindly refer to the attached letter for more details about the activities.

Furthermore, those interested in joining are reminded of the following
conditions:

a) that the Schools Division Office be informed, in writing, of participation in
any of the said activities;

b) participation is strictly on a voluntary basis;

c) expenses to be incurred shall be on a personal basis or sourced from a
legitimate local government unit or donor; and

d) strict observance of Time-On-Task Policy or the No Disruption of Classes
Policy of the Department.

For information of all concerned.
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Address: Gate 2, Karangalan Village, Cainta, Rizal
Telephone No.: 02-8682-2114

Email Address: region4a@deped.gov.ph
Website: depedcalabarzon.ph
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Office of the President of the Philippines
PRESIDENTIAL COMMUNICATIONS OFFICE
Manila

August 4, 2025

ATTY. ALBERTO T. ESCOBARTE, CESO II
Regional Director

Department of Education — Region IV-A
Gate 2, Karangalan Village,

Cainta, Rizal, Philippines

Dear Regional Director Escobarte,
Greetings from the Presidential Communications Office (PCO)!

In line with our shared commitment to advancing youth empowerment through
education and advocacy, the PCO, in partnership with the Department of
Energy (DOE), is pleased to extend an invitation to your office for the upcoming
third leg of the “You Have The Power!” Mall Tour, scheduled to take place
from August 18 - 19, 2025 at SM City Tanza.

This initiative will feature exciting competitions, interactive exhibits,
educational games, and expert-led discussions on energy efficiency,
conservation, and sustainability. The program is specifically designed to foster
student engagement with critical issues related to responsible energy
consumption and environmental stewardship.

In this regard, we respectfully request your endorsement of the activity and
yvour kind permission to promote participation among schools under your
jurisdiction. A memorandum of endorsement from your office would greatly
facilitate the program’s implementation and bolster institutional support for
this meaningful youth advocacy.

For interested participants, registration may be accomplished through the
following link: You Have the Power Registration Form.

Should you require further details or wish to schedule a virtual coordination
meeting, please feel free to contact Ms. Maylyn Santos at 0995 4350 800 or
via email at maylyn.santos@pco.gov.ph.

We look forward to your favorable consideration and to collaborating in
empowering the next generation of energy champions.

Very truly yours,
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